
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     
 

 

   

 
   
 

 

  

John Paul College, Rotorua 
Whitworth Road, Rotorua. www.jpc.school.nz Ph: 07 3478 795 Fx: 07 3461 271 

A WEEKLY NEWSLETTER FOR THE JOHN PAUL COLLEGE COMMUNITY 
   Term 4, Issue 32           10

th
 October 2016 

Ma te pono Me te aroha – Through Faith and Love 

2016 School Theme :  Success is not final, Failure is not fatal.  

It is the courage to continue that counts  ~ Winston Churchill 

 

Dear Parents/ Caregivers 
Kia Ora, Malo e Lelei, Talofa, Greetings 
WELCOME BACK TO TERM 4 I trust you have had an opportunity  
to enjoy your children’s company. 
2017 SENIOR STUDENT LEADERS 
I am delighted to advise that the following students have been chosen as  
Senior Leaders for 2017. They are very talented and will be great ambassadors  
for JPC. 
Head Boy Gus Dube  Deputy Head Boy  Adam Schweizer 
Head Girl Theresa McLean Deputy Head Girl  Anna Piebenga 
NCEA EXTERNAL EXAMS ONLY 4 WEEKS AWAY 
If your child is in Years 11-13, they have only four weeks to prepare for their external exams. NCEA exams 
commence November 9th. I hope by now your children have established a study timetable which you are 
monitoring at home. It is essential they do the following: 

 Complete all outstanding work, including assignments 

 Create a study timetable and stick to it 

 Cut back on part-time work and their social life 

 Attend extra tutorials when offered by staff 
It is also important that you know when their exams are on. Please give them as much encouragement and 
support as you can. Once the exams are over, then they can relax!!  
STUDENTS AT RISK 
The Deans and Academic Counsellor are monitoring students at risk of failure. We will be bringing students 
back after senior prize giving to complete credits if at risk of not achieving NCEA. 
SCHOOL LEAVERS  
If your son or daughter intends to leave JPC at the end of the year, the school needs to know as soon as 
possible, as we have a waiting list. 
JPC COMMUNITY DAY: Friday 11th November  
Please note JPC Community Day will take place on Friday 11th November for students in Years 7-10. This is 
to support our hardworking PTA. It is also a Teacher Only Day. If you have a job available for a student, 
please contact the School Office.   
God bless 
Patrick Walsh  
Principal 

 

 

 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES APPOINTMENTS 
The John Paul College Board of Trustees welcomes two new trustees. Miyoko Hammersley QSM has been 
appointed a Proprietor’s Representative by Bishop Steve Lowe the Bishop of the Hamilton Diocese. The 
Bishop of the Hamilton Diocese can appoint up to four trustees to the board to oversee his interests. Current 
Proprietor’s Representatives are Lyall Thurston, Carmel Veitch and Zaydee Lopez. Proprietor’s appointees 
ensure the Catholic Character is strengthened and enhanced and that the college fulfils the primary 
objective for which it was founded in 1963. Miyoko will join the Catholic Character and Curriculum sub-
committee chaired by Principal Patrick Walsh and the International sub-committee chaired by Jonathan 
Temm.  
The board also welcomes recently elected Student Representative Cullen Smith. In schools with students 
above Year 9 the Board of Trustees is obligated to hold an election each year in September for a Student 
Representative – Lyall Thurston QSO JP Chairman  
 

http://www.jpc.co.nz/


 

TABLE TENNIS BATS REQUIRED 
John Paul College has an outdoor table tennis table. 
We are looking for table tennis bats. Do you have 
some at home that you never use? 
Please send them along to the school office. We 
would love to have them.  
 

UNIFORM SHOP 
OPEN MONDAYS/WEDNESDAYS/FRIDAYS 

8a.m to 4.p.m 
CLOSED 11.30a.m-12.30p.m 

Mrs C Constable - Uniform Shop Manager 
E: Carolyn.constable@jpc.school.nz 

 

The Homework Centre is open to all 

students on Mondays & Wednesdays 

From 3.30-5.00pm 

Following (provided) afternoon tea 

Mrs M Stokes – Teacher in Charge 

E: Margaret.stokes @jpc.school.nz   

TERM 4 EVENTS 
OCTOBER 
11th Years 7 & 8 Regeneration Retreat 
17th Whanau Support Hui 5.30-7.30pm 
21st  Diwali Festival 
27-28th Year 8 Aquatics Experience 
NOVEMBER 
1st Snr Co-curricular Prizegiving 1.00-3.00pm 
3rd Snr Prizegiving 7.00-10.00pm 
7-9th  Junior Exams 
9th -2nd Dec NCEA/Scholarships exams  
15-25th Life Education 
21st-23rd Year 8 Camp 
24th Year 9 Amazing Journey 
25th Year 9 Careers Day 
28-30th Year 7 Beach Education 
28th –5thDec  Year 10 Activities 
DECEMBER 
6th Yr 7 & 8 Co-curricular Prizegiving 1-3.00pm 
8th Yr 9&10 Co-curricular Prizegiving 1-3.00pm 
9th Junior Prizegiving 10-12.00pm 
 End of year reports issued 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Whanau Support  
After-School Homework for Maori/Pasifika 

students  
Every Tuesday in the Library  

From 3.30pm to 5 pm. 

BYOD (Bring Your Own Devices)  
Brochures are available at  

student counter  
Orders must be in by 15 November 

Ipads can have a screen smaller than 
10 inches 

Any inquiries to Maree Stewart 

E: maree.stewart@jpc.school.nz  

 SPRING CLEANING TIME  
Having a clean out these holidays? 

If you have any items which can be donated to the 
Spanish/French 2017 trip garage sale, we would be  
grateful to receive them before THIS FRIDAY. Please 
contact Niki Carling (027 324 3244) to arrange pick up. 

 

 

 

Please note, there are extra costs associated 
with: 

Year 8 Camp Term 4 2016  - Approx $205  
Year 10 Activity Week Term 4 2016 - Approx 
$260  
 
Year 13 Leadership Camp January 2017  
Approx $220 - held first week, Term 1 
Years 12 Camp May 2017 – Approx $220 
 
 

BOARD GAME AND CHESS CLUB 
Each Tuesday lunchtime in C4. 

Students are invited to ‘come and eat your 
lunch’ and play a variety of games –  

Risk, Monopoly, Chess, Cranium, Scrabble, 
Upwords, Trivial Pursuit etc. 

“We would gratefully receive donations of 

unwanted, unused board games” 

WANTED 
Old t-shirts, towels and sheets for the  

Engineering and Metalwork Departments. 
(Please, no jeans) 
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JPC Year 9 Boys Basketball Team had a successful year 
playing in the second of three divisions for Year 9 and 10 
boys.  
The team only lost 4 times all year although 3 of those losses 
were to the top team TKK who they met in the final. 
Our team had their best game of the season and won a close 
final, 34-30 to win our division.  
The boys played well together all season and gained good 
team spirit and trust in each other. They are an enthusiastic 
group of players who deserved their win for all the hard work 
they put in. 
They represented JPC well.  Darryl Pierce 
Coach Year 9 Boys Basketball 
 
 

ROTOMATHS COMPETITION 
Rotomaths training got into full swing at the beginning of Term 3 with an enthusiastic group of students with 
good credentials from previous Rotomaths competitions. On the day of the competition the year 5, 6, 7 and 
8s competed at the same time, a situation which could have been chaotic but which ran smoothly with the 
help of 15 very able year 12 students. 
  
John Paul College came first and second in the Year 7 competition. John Paul College was represented in 
year 7 by Megan Williams, Leo Schweizer, Daniel Butterworth, Ciara Griffiths, Danyon Wang, Ivan Zaw, 
Joshua Richardson and Harshdeep Kahlon 
  
The John Paul College came second in the Year 8 competition. Charlotte Hall, Matthew Veitch, Sequoia 
Dobson and Haylea McCormick, Hannah Muir, Chad Scott, Jessica Taylor and Maisie Russell represented 
John Paul College in year 8. 
  
  
UNIVERSITY OF OTAGO JUNIOR MATHEMATICS COMPETITION 
Earlier this year, some of our finest mathematicians in Years 9 and 10 participated in the very tough 
University of Otago Junior Mathematics Competition. 
  
Christopher Harris and Matt Lindsay were awarded a Merit certificate for their work. 
  
Ishan Nath was in the top 30 in the country and receives a $50 gift card for his efforts. 
  
Congratulations to all participants! 
  
Lara Cordonni 
Mathematics Faculty 
 

STATIONERY TO RAROTONGA 
A huge thank you to those students and parents who 
donated stationery for St Joseph's in Rarotonga.  
The stationery will be hand delivered by Mrs Dobson 
during the school holidays. 
The students in the photo - Ronan Griffiths, (back) 
Grace Harvey, Scarlett Carrington, (Front) Anna 
Robilliard, Lauren Haslam have been busy 
coordinating the drive – sharpening pencils, 
checking and sorting all stationary.  

 

Left to right: Brody Haimona, Hamish Banks, Logan Pierce, Ecco Competente, 

Tai McLachlan, Lawrence Buena, (Front) Kaleb Banks 

Absent: Reuben Schwalger (inset)  



YEAR 13 LEADERSHIP CAMP will be held 
from Tuesday 31st January returning Thursday the 2nd 
February.  
Students and chaperones will be staying at The Park 
Hotel at National park and completing the Tongariro 
Crossing on Wednesday 1st February, along with other 
leadership activities. 
Price: $220 to be paid before 9th December 2016. 
More information and permission slip will be out at the 
start of Term 4.  

  

Last Thursday Joshua Bamfield attended the Taupo School 
of Music “Big Music Day 2016”. He played in an orchestra of 
130 school students made up of strings, woodwind, brass, 
lots of guitars and recorders, and even bagpipes.  They 
practiced 4 pieces during the day and performed a concert 
at 5pm to parents and friends.  He really enjoyed the 
experience of playing his instruments with other students and 
being part of a big orchestra. 
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YEAR 9 ACTIVITY DAY: November 24th 
Exciting activities at the new entertainment centre on Te Ngae Road 
 
Cost: $70 
Which includes activities: 10-Pin Bowling, Laser Tag, Dark Ride, Escape Master, Trampoline Park, 
Time Out (own cost) 
 
There will also be a non-cost option available. 
 
Organisation for the day will be confirmed closer to the date. 
 
Mrs A McHugh 

Mrs N Sarich-Dunn Teachers in Charge    

SWIMMING NEWS 
NZ Team - Bianca Donelley (14yrs) competed as part of the  
New Zealand Age Group Swimming Team at the Australian  
State Championships in Canberra September 23-25th. Bianca  
raced exceptionally well, achieving the magic 100% personal  
best from all entered events and provisionally broke the 100  
Free Bay of Plenty Record that has stood for over 10 years.  
She had Top 10 placings in all entered events, and placed  
4th in the 100 and 200 Freestyle. 
 
NZ Short Course Champs - David Boles, Bianca Donelley, and  
Milla Theobald all completed as part of a Swim Rotorua team  
at the Elite New Zealand Short Course Swimming Championships  
in Auckland last week. 
 
- Bianca won 8 national Medals and is the holder of the 14year old National  
Title in 100 freestyle. As well as that GOLD , she won SILVER in 200  
free, 100 back, and 50 free, and BRONZE in 400 free, 800 free, 50 back  
and 200 Back. Her times were so fast that she made open age finals in  
eight events even though she is only fourteen. 
 
- Milla Theobald (13yrs) was competing for the first time at this competition  
and had an outstanding week winning two national medals, both BRONZE,  
in the 400m and 800m freestyle. She placed in the top ten in 5 other events  
and achieved an Open Age Final in 200 fly.  
 
- David  (16yrs) achieved six top 10 Age Group placings from his nine  
events. He placed 4th in the 1500m freestyle improving his time by over 5 seconds. He also made the Open 
Age final in 200 backstroke. 
 
Luisa Vulu also competed at the Championships placing 22nd in the 16 yr girls 50 Backstroke. This was the 
first time she had qualified for a top level national age group competition. 
 

IMPROVE YOUR SWIMMING WITH SWIM ROTORUA 

We can help your student brush up their swimming skills for waterpolo, water safety, school swimming 
sports, triathlons or for fun, friendship and fitness. Swim Rotorua is a non-profit swimming club with qualified 
coaches, and our Head Coach is one of the top swimming coaches in NZ. We offer sessions to suit those 
who can swim 50 m in freestyle and backstroke right through to athletes who compete nationally and 
internationally. Free Assessment and a week of free coaching. 
Contact swimrotoruaadmin@gmail.com phone 022 332 6922 

 

 

Milla winning BRONZE 
in 400 freestyle. 

 Above right: Bianca with the Mayor and 
her Swim Rotorua coach Alastair 
Johnson and team-mate Paddy Baylis, 
who were both also selected for the NZ 
Team. 
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Kia ora tātou from the Counsellors 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mental Health Awareness Week is endorsed by the World Federation for Mental Health and marked in 
over 150 countries. This year it is celebrated in New Zealand to coincide with World Mental Health 
Day on 10 October. 
Here at John Paul College we are pleased to support this important initiative with the following activities: 
Wednesday 12th October 
Inter-house Fun afternoon: Activities start at 2pm with an inter-house haka competition, followed by year 
group games. Students are encouraged to wear house colours and to embrace the theme Connect with 
nature. Students are also asked to donate a grocery item in support of the St Vincent de Paul Foodbank. 
Friday 14th October 
Practising Mindfulness through Guided Meditation: Students and teachers are invited to spend an outdoor 
session during lunchtime, discussing mindfulness and then practising a guided meditation. 
The school has also welcomed the invitation to participate in a number of events organised by Liz Carrington 
(Lakes DHB): 

 Years 7 and 8.  Writing competition (now closed): How connecting with nature keeps me healthy and 

happy. 

 Years 9-13.  Speech competition: Connect with nature for better mental health and well-being 

Additional community events promoting Mental Health Awareness week are advertised on the JPC App and 
our Facebook page. 
Nancy Macmillan  Extn 8854  E: nancy.macmillan@jpc.school.nz  
Neil Carter  Extn 8808  E: neil.carter@jpc.school.nz  
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SENIOR DILIGENCE AWARDS 

YEAR 11 

Last First Class Award Award2 Award3 Award4 

Aislabie  Madeleine 11JA English Mathematics     

Ashworth  Amy 11JH English       

Bain  Rebecca 11CA Geography       

Berbece  Denisa 11AV Biology English     

Butler-Haumaha  Leah 11SY Mathematics Music     

Butterworth  Cameron 11WT Physical Education       

Carter  Stephanie 11SY Physical Education       

Carter  Ruby 11WT Drama       

Chiang  Mark 11SY Religious Studies       

Cross  Brianna 11JA Mathematics       

Davidson  Trent 11JH Mathematics       

Egger  Luisa 11JA Art       

Elliott  Grace 11CP Literacy and Numeracy       

Espellarga  Carmela 11JA English Science     

Fladgate  Rochelle 11JH English Science     

Forrest  Tommy 11JA Geography       

Gerner  Julien 11AV Physical Education       

Gong  Xue 11SY Legal Studies       

Hanlen  Isaac 11SY English Mechanical Engineering     

Hinton  Cian 11JA Physical Education       

Hope  Hayley 11JA History       

Jacobs Julie 11JA Sports Science       

Karl  Sam 11CP Physical Education       

Kessels  Lochlan 11AV English       

Kikuchi  Ayana 11JA English as a Second Language Maori     

Koller-Orr  Alyssa 11WT English       

Leggett-Hilmarsson  Bjarni 11JH Mathematics       

Low  Clinton 11CA Mathematics       

Margan  Sarah 11AV Religious Studies       

Moala  Hope 11AV Science       

Monson  Renee 11JH English       

Moyle  Alexa 11SY Dance       

Murray  Talia 11AV Mathematics       

Nieuwboer  Hendrik 11CA Design and Visual Communication       

Opalalic  Neil 11JH Physical Education Spanish     
 



 

Last First Class Award Award2 Award3 Award4 

Patel  Zayna 11AV Religious Studies       

Perez  Eric 11CP Religious Studies       

Ramajo  Kylie 11JH English Fabric Technology     

Russell  Riley 11SY Metal Technology       

Simmonds  Bonnie 11SY Religious Studies       

Singh  Aditi 11AV French       

Smallbone  Samuel 11WT English History     

Smith  Simon 11CP English       

Smith  Cullen 11WT Physical Education       

Sto. Domingo  Miguel 11CP Computer Studies       

Swindlehurst Hamish 11AV Wood Technology       

Terblanche  Jacques 11AV Religious Studies       

Theakkakara  Pranil 11SY Physical Education       

Thomas  Claudia 11JH Physical Education Sports Science     

Thomson  Oliver 11WT English Mathematics Science   

Tillemans  Melissa 11JH English Science     

Vagay  Vince 11AV Science       

Van Der Heyden  Jorgia 11CA Business Studies       

Vaughan  Casey 11JA Food and Nutrition       

Willan  Gemma 11JA Science       

Williams  Mitchell 11JA English Religious Studies     

Zhang  Zihao 11CP Mathematics       
 

 



YEAR 12 

 

Last First Class Award Award2 Award3 Award4 

Amil  Adrian 12DB Mathematics Religious Studies     

Bergs Brendon 12DB Wood Technology       

Blom  Hanel 12WD Religious Studies       

Boyle  Issie 12WD Religious Studies       

Bruere  Thomas 12BM Digital Technology       

Cicolini  Laura 12DB Religious Studies       

Cobb  Troy 12WD English       

Dent  Georgia 12OM Faith in Action Food and Nutrition Physical Education   

Dube  Gus 12PS Drama       

Elvy  Jack 12BM English       

Ford-Robertson  Tara 12OM Physical Education       

Fukushima  Miku 12BM English as a Second Language Maori     

Goss  Stephanie 12OM English       

Halbert  William 12PS Mechanical Engineering       

Hawthorne  Jessica 12DB French       

Hiramis  Fae 12PS Sports Science       

Irving  Nicholas 12OM Physical Education       

Jaosakul  Wiphan 12PS Mathematics       

Korodi  Scott 12PS Computer Studies       

Lee  Elena 12DB Biology Painting     

Lee  Donghyun 12PS Chemistry       

Lee  Daniel 12WD Mathematics Physics     

Lee  Hyelim 12WD Mathematics Physics     

Lett  Hayden 12DB Physical Education       

Linusa  Michelle 12TH Early Childhood Music     

Lougher  Cameron 12PS Legal Studies       

Marriner  Caleb 12BM Physical Education       

Moore  Sophie 12PS Physical Education       

Mortimer  Zara 12DB Religious Studies       

Nelson James 12TH Physical Education       

Nieuwoudt  Juan 12TH English       

Okawa  Nozomi 12WD Digital Technology       

Oliver  Sarah 12PS Biology English History   

Pasok  Renzo 12TH English       

Piebenga  Anna 12BM Chemistry       

Piggott  Devon 12PS Photography       



 

YEAR 12 CONTINUED 

 

Last First Class Award Award2 Award3 Award4 

Qiu  Shulan 12WD Biology       

Quinlan  Jason 12TH Chemistry English     

Richards  Taylah 12DB Mathematics       

Rickard  Tait 12WD Physics       

Rimmer Tyson 12BM ABL       

Schweizer  Adam 12OM Design and Visual Communication       

Scott  Marguerite 12TH Classical Studies       

Self  Claire 12TH Fabric Technology       

Sherman  Daniel 12TH Physical Education       

Simmons  Gwen 12TH English       

Sinclair  Jared 12DB Young Enterprise Studies       

Sutherland  Ella 12WD Chemistry       

Urquhart  Maddison 12DB Mathematics       

Williams  Georgia 12BM Biology       
 



 

YEAR 13 

 

Last First Class Award Award2 Award3 Award4 

Bell  Ollie 13HR English       

Berryman-Kamp  Mikaere 13GC Classical Studies Religious Studies     

Dahya  Kyle 13RL Earth and Space Science       

Dahya  Aneesha 13WL Drama       

Dannenbring  Ariel 13RL English       

Dhanjee  Bhaveena 13RL Economics       

Gunarathna Bhasura 13WL ABL       

Hager  Shelby-
Samantha 

13GC English French 
    

Harris  Jessica 13HR Photography       

Hartley  Cherish 13RL Faith in Action       

Hawkes  Bayley 13MR Food and Nutrition       

Ito  Daichi 13HR Business Studies       

Kolver  Sarah 13RL English Painting     

Kurian  Kesia 13MR Mathematics and Statistics       

Lee  Jane 13WL Fabric Technology       

Leung  Eric 13RL Physics       

Lindsay  Rebecca 13WL Religious Studies       

Liu  James 13MR Mathematics       

Lopez  Hoze 13WL Design and Visual Communication       

Macdonald  Jessica 13MR Chemistry       

Macmillan  Sophie 13RL Biology Music     

Patel  Priya 13GC Dance Religious Studies     

Pepper  Keegan 13HR Classical Studies       

Phelan  Leigh 13RL History       

Phipps  Melanie 13GC English       

Sacramento  Meldrick 13RL Digital Technology English Mathematics Sports Science 

Simmons  Rowan 13MR English Physics     

Tubilla  Marielle 13GC English       

Vandergoot  Shannon 13HR Religious Studies Social Studies     

Yang  Hyesu 13GC English Mathematics and Statistics Mathematics with Calculus   

 



 

 
 

 

 

  

Limited spaces available NOW 
The Treehouse on Ranolf Child Care Centre 

141 Ranolf Street 
Limited spaces available NOW for 20 Hours free child care for 3-5 year olds  

Spaces also available for 0-3 year old spaces 
 

The Treehouse on Ranolf is a small locally owned childcare environment 
that provides a home away from home to the children in our care, ensuring  
they feel secure to explore through play and the environment. 

 Nutritious food provided 

 Our teachers are friendly, open, experienced and qualified.  We are here to support you and your child 
on their first learning journey. 

 Our environment is language rich, homely and natural, the environment provides provocations for 
children’s learning and development through active exploration. 

 Fantastic Education Review Office reports 

 We have excellent adult: child ratio to ensure connected relationships, learning observations and 
safety are all provided to the best possible standard. 

 We are open all year excluding public holidays 

Ring our friendly teachers now on 07 3485734 or call in and see us 
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 ROTORUA MEDICAL GROUP - NEW PATIENTS WELCOME    
              Central Health 1181 Amohia Street, Rotorua (next door to Central Pharmacy) 
                         Fairy Springs Medical Centre 10-100 Fairy Springs Road, Rotorua 
We are dedicated to providing affordable, quality healthcare for you and your family.   
Our team of doctors, nurses and support staff partner with you to manage your health and  
wellbeing. 
We have two modern, convenient sites providing you with the flexibility of location and continuity of care. 
For added convenience we run a daily Drop in Clinic from Central Health:  

Monday to Friday 9.00am to 11.00am and in the afternoon 2.00pm to 4.00pm 
Fairy Spring Medical Centre also has a Drop in Clinic: Monday to Friday 9.00am to 11.00am 

For friendly, professional and low cost healthcare services, contact us today 
Tel:  07 3470000     admin.rmg@rgpg.co.nz   |   www.rotoruamedical.co.nz 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
“Achieving successful safety solutions” 

1181 Amohia Street, Rotorua   
(next door to Central Pharmacy) 

Contact Sheryl DDI 07 3431952 or 07 3470000 
 

Health and Safety at Work 
If you are an employer you will know that the Health and Safety at work (General Risk and Workplace 

Management) regulations come into force April 2016 
 

What does this mean for you? 
 Pre-employment 

o Inform workers of exposures expected 
o Inform workers of possible health effects 
o Inform workers of health monitoring required 

 Health Monitoring 
o Frequency 
o Reporting 
o Record Keeping 

 
Our nursing team members are experienced in working successfully with businesses both locally and nationally.  
We are able to help your organisation or business with workplace practices, improved employee health, reduced 
absenteeism, reduced injury rates and rapid return to work for employees. 
 
We listen to your needs and tailor our services to be relevant and cost effective to you. 
 
We offer a full range of Occupational Health Services including (but not limited to): 

 Breath Alcohol Testing 

 Instant Drug Testing to AS/NZ 4308:2008 Standard of Compliance 

 Laboratory Drug Testing to AS/NZ4308:2008 Standard of compliance 

 Testing to Synthetic THC 
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